BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

November 14, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne
Absent: Charles Gotta
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Fire Fighters Charles Spakowski and Hunt Voelker, and Phil Visintainer
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 3-0.
Public Remarks:  None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
Chief Voelker noted that painting of the bays was completed last week. The cost was already on a PO, but he now has an invoice for $2,750.00.
Chief Voelker expressed the need for two new saws. One chainsaw for the cost of $271.31 and one rescue saw at the cost of $1,227.00. The chainsaw is a replacement, the rescue saw is new and they will be on the new ladder truck.

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Germain, to approve the purchase of two saws from Midstate Tractor for a total cost of $1,498.31 to come from General Firefighting account 5658.  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Communications: None 
Unfinished Business:  
A) Update on Code Compliance: Fire Marshal Klotzbier has reinspected. There are some outstanding items such as emergency lights at Co#1 & Co#2, the alarm system is not working at Co#2 and general housekeeping items.  The alarm contractor is advancing on his list of items to work on.  
B) Dispatch Update: A meeting was held with Town Manager Maniscalco and all involved with the dispatch in Glastonbury/East Hampton. Since then things have been slowly improving.  
The sirens at Co#2 have been looked at by Spillman and they are not working because the radio frequency cannot be picked up from Birch Mtn. in Cobalt. Mike Scranton is looking into a few fixes for this. Chairman Salafia noted that cost for a fix for this should probably not come from the Department’s budget as this was not their doing. 
The alpha pagers are also being looked at but have not been working. The Knox Boxes appear to work on both engines in areas of town that have Knox Boxes.
C) Ladder Truck Update: The truck is being built. It can be viewed on Firematic’s website: click on the “new deliveries” box on the left then scroll down and you can find East Hampton’s truck. Delivery will be in December and the truck will most likely be put into service after the first of the year.
D) Building Repair Update: The concrete work at Co#1 is complete. The railings will be in place soon. Chairman Salafia noted that Dean Michelson has so far kept his word and been easy to work with.
New Business: 
A) Approval of 2017 Regular Meeting Dates: A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Germain, to approve the Regular Meeting Dates as written for 2017. Voted 3-0.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 P.M.  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
